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Like us on Facebook: district2a1lions 

Save the Date 
District Convention   

April 28-29  
San Angelo 

 Lions of District 2A1, the District Convention will be called to order at 8:30 
AM April 29th 2017 at the Concho on the Pearl hotel in San Angelo. The agenda in-
cludes both election of various officers and voting on changes to the District constitu-
tion and by-laws. It is also a time to celebrate our successful year. All Lions in the Dis-
trict are encouraged to attend. 
 

Supported Charities: 

 Supported charities are listed in the District Directory.  We support these chari-
ties because we believe they help people in all our communities. We also believe these 
charities are well run and use the money we supply in a responsible manner. They pro-
vide services for vision, disaster recovery, club and district projects, and help for chil-
dren with disabilities. Support for all the charities at a 100% level is $25.00 per mem-
ber for the year. $10.00 of that goes to the children’s camp. Our moto is “we serve” 
and contributing to the supported charities allows us to work together across clubs to 
take on services, a single club could not undertake. I encourage all clubs to contribute. 
If you have not for this year, you can still present your checks at the District Conven-
tion or mail to Chris Maxwell our treasurer – 408 CR 109 – Sweetwater Texas. 79556. 
 

Membership 

 Our goal is every club Plus 1. Have 1 more member on June 30 2017 than you 
did on July 1 2016. What difference does 1 member make – just a little at the club lev-
el. But with 50 clubs, that is 50 members in the district and 50 Lions can accomplish a 
whole bunch in a year’s time.  
 

If your club needs help getting to plus 1, I will come help – just ask.  

People want to join the Lions and they want their community to be the best place it can 
possibly be. Most people will not join if not asked. 

At the mid-winter conference we approved a new constitution to be placed on the 
ballot at our District Convention. Click on the link below to review the proposed 
constitution. 
 
Proposed Constitution to be voted on at the District Convention 

http://txlionsdistrict2a1.org/files/Proposed-Constittution.pdf
http://txlionsdistrict2a1.org/files/Proposed-Constittution.pdf
http://txlionsdistrict2a1.org/files/Proposed-Constittution.pdf
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

 

Chaplain 

Frank Berthold 

3214  N. Chadbourne St. 

San Angelo, TX  76903 

Home: 325-486-0038 

Cell  325-245-8044 

fbert0038@aol.com 

 

District Conventions 

Keith Perrine  

P. O. Box 61864 

San Angelo, TX 76906 

Home  325-651-6474 

Cell   325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

Directory 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Home  325-388-3231 

grandadtexas@yahoo.com 

Global Leadership 

PDG A.J. Dolle 

P. O. Box 1069 

Eden, TX 76837 

Cell 325-869-5717 

dgaj2a1@wcc.net 

Global Membership 

Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Ln. 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-5151 

Cell 806-433-2961 

landrys@aol.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo, TX 76904 
Home  325-942-6647 

Cell 325-277-4758 
hmjwilde@suddenlink.com 

           PDG Joyce Downie  

              and husband                       

   Lion Ron       

          

        Support  
 

District 2-A1 Governor Dave Richison     
and his 2016-2017 Cabinet 

                       Chris Maxwell   
                  Sales Manager      

                    Eljen Technology 
                     1300 W. Broadway 

                     Sweetwater, TX  79556 
 

Phone: 325-235-4276 ext. 2002 
Toll Free:  888-800-8771 ext. 2002 
Fax:  325-235-0701 
 

Visit our website: www.eljentechnology.com 

Odds & Ends 

 International convention parade will be July 1st at 9:00 

AM. If you want to wear the Texas uniform, you can order 

through May 1st.  

The uniform includes: 

Vest - $75.00 

White cowboy hat $25.00 

Bolo $5.00 

White long sleeve shirt with collar 

Blue jeans (not faded)  

Black shoes 

Chaps 

 

You may be able to borrow the vest and chaps from a Lion not 

going.  

If you do not wish to wear the official uniform you can still 

march – we will line up with the uniforms at front and rest be-

hind. I hope all of you have signed our flag that will lead the pa-

rade. If you want to buy the vest, hat or bolo send me your size 

and check by April 30 (Richsion, 104 River Ranch Rd Kings-

land 78639) 

This convention marks 100 years – if you have never been to a 
convention what a great one to attend. 



Election Manager 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Leader Dog 

Keith Perrine  

P. O. Box 61864 

San Angelo, TX 76906 

Home  325-651-6474 

Cell   325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

LCIF 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Long Range Planning 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Director Vision Screening 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Home  325-388-3231 

grandadtexas@yahoo.com 

 

 

Parliamentarian 

PDG Tom Blasé 

2914 Moss Ave. 

Midland, TX  79705 

Home 432-218-8021 

Cell  325-315-7060 

tomblasesr@gmail.com  

Peace Poster 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

Sight Preservation 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

            1st VDG Armando Subia 
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THE SERVICE HEART OF A LION 

“Love does not make the world go round.  Love 

is what makes the ride worthwhile.”  Franklin  P. 

Jones.  Love is felt all around especially during 

the month of February.  Each one of us defines 

love in different ways.  We find love when we are 

with family or hanging out with a group of 

friends.  Love is that fuzzy feeling that surrounds 

you with happiness. 

We as Lions find this feeling when we do service for others.  In do-

ing service, Lions bring sunshine and light in to the life of others. 

Mary Ann Radmacher said, “As we work to create light for others, 

we naturally light our own way.”  Lions feed the hungry, Lions do 

acts of kindness during times of distress for our communities and our 

neighbors.  Lions rally around children who need acts of kindness at 

their time of despair.  Lions are there when they are needed the most.  

That is why where there is a need there is a Lion.  Ralph Waldo Em-

erson wrote, “You cannot do a kindness too soon, for you never 

know how soon it will be too late.”  

As I sit here writing this article, I am surrounded with this fuzzy feel-
ing of happiness knowing that I am part of this family of Lions.  This 
Lion family whose service heart is always yearning to give of them-
selves.  “The best and most beautiful thing in the world cannot be 
seen or even touched.  They must be felt with the heart.” Helen Kel-
ler 

      Midland West Side 

                Lions Club 
 

          Proudly Supports 
 

     1VDG Armando Subia 

  

   and the 2016/2017 DG Team 

                   Midland   

                   West Side Lions Club 
                         

                            

                       Home Club of                                          

PDG  Robert (Bob) Edwards 
 

Proudly Supports  

 

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 
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Tail-Twister 

Ken Martin 

2604 Williams Lakeshore  

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Cell 325-248-4547 

Assistant Tail-Twister 
Kathy McConnell 

307 Thomas 
Midland, TX  79703 
Home  432-520-5651 
Cell  432-638-1070 

katmc307@aol.com 

Texas Lions Camp North 

Charles (Chuck) Henicke 
Kingsland Lions Club 

325-247-6828 
c.shenicke@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Camp South 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-520-5651 

Cell 432-413-3935 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Bridgette Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX  76950 

Home  325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com  

TLERC 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Singh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

Webmaster  

Wynn Alston 
 

Home 325-651-4102 
 

Wynn@wcc.net 

2nd VDG Russell Livingston 

All roads are leading to San Angelo. It is not too early to mark your 
calendar for April 28 and 29 of this year’s District 2 A-1 conven-
tion.  It is going to be a great time as Governor Dave wraps up his 
year as District Governor and 1VDG Armando begins his year. 
 

District conventions are our first level of extending ourselves past 
club involvement. My first experiences beyond my club were at 
District Cabinet Meetings and the Convention. Many lasting and 
wonderful friendships have been formed and now, these meetings 
are a reunion of friends and opportunity to stay connected. 
 

This year’s convention will have an important item to be consid-
ered. Our district constitution is being presented for district approv-
al. This new document will bring jour district more in line with Li-
ons International and will “freshen up” our old constitution.  
 

Besides business, plans for a great time are being made. I am look-
ing forward to enjoying the weekend with everyone in attendance.  
 

Not long after our District Meeting we will be looking towards our 
Multiple District 2 State Convention in San Antonio. This conven-
tion will be held in the historic Menger Hotel in San Antonio and 
the planning committee is well prepared with an entertaining and 
fun filled schedule. 
 

All this talk about conventions may seem unnecessary. The meeting 
together is an important aspect of our association. We are able to 
“compare notes”, report of successes (and failures) and encourage 
each other. The motto We Serve can be better realized if we are 
working together on a club level, zone level, district level and state 
level.  
 

We are paid and pre-registered for both events and I am looking 
forward to seeing everyone in San Angelo. 

Zone 1 Chairperson 

Felis Subia 

4018 Monty 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-3452 

felissubia@yahoo.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City, TX 

79512 

Home 325-728-9203 

Cell 000-000-0000 

MCS4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 

PO Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home 325-365-3296 

 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Mona Soland 

304 Kleen Ave 

Horseshoe Bay TX 78657 

Home 830-613-4168 

Cell 

Lionmona@sbcglobal.net 

Zone 5 Chairperson 
Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty 
Midland, Tx 79703 
Home 000-000-0000 
Cell 432-296-0846 

Steph.Subia@gmail.com 

 

Zone 6 Chairperson 

Larry Walker 
5942 Lyndhurst Dr. 

San Angelo, TX 76901 
Cell 325-212-9976 

Home 325-227-8093 
Larry.e.Walker45@gmail.com 

Scott Patterson 
 

mailto:c.shenicke@verizon.net
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     The San Angelo Dynamic  

    Downtown Lions Club 

  Proudly Supports  

District Governor Dave Richison  

and the District 2-A1 Leadership Team  

DG 

Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

Home 325-388/-2091 

Cell 000-000-0000 

daverichison@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

Armando Subia 

4018 Monty Drive 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-2267 

A_Subia49@yahoo.com 

2nd VDG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Springmont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 
rlivingston3602@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Merissa Swink 

32 Garden Road 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home 325-650-9896 

Cell 000-000-0000 

merisaswink@outlook.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home 325-665-0127 

Work 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

At the State Capital for the Resolution Honoring Texas Lions  



February 2017                                                         We Serve                                                                    Page 6                                                               



February 2017                                                         We Serve                                                                    Page 7                                                             

Club News  

          

Congratulations to PDG John Hancock for 
being selected as the District 2-A1 candidate 
for induction into the Texas Lions Hall of 
Fame. 
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The San Angelo Lady Lions Club members were busy in December 2016 with 4 different events and pro-
jects.  The month began with Lady Lions helping with the annual Lions pancake breakfast hosted by all of the 
Lions Clubs in San Angelo in conjunction with Christmas at Old Fort Concho.  Proceeds from the pancake 
breakfast go to the San Angelo Lions Charities and Eye Glass Recycling Center. 

Next, San Angelo Lady Lions provided bottled water, soup and sandwiches at no cost to the public at the Run 
Rudolph Run event where attendees walked and ran through the Christmas light display along the river.  Dona-
tions were welcomed for the Lady Lions charities projects.  We had a number of businesses sponsor the 
event.  In addition, the club arranged for Santa and Mrs. Clause to be at the event for kids of all ages (including 
adults) to take pictures with them at no cost to the public. 

Club members enjoyed a Christmas luncheon a Zentner’s Daughter Steakhouse.  Lady Lions brought gifts to 
the luncheon for children at the Concho Valley Home for Girls and Children’s Emergency Shelter. 

The club wrapped up December and the year by being community hosts at the Concho Christmas Light Dis-
play.  Lady Lions volunteered at the entrance to the light display and took donations from attendees and passed 
out candy canes and surveys.  Proceeds from the event fund keeping the Christmas light display operational 
each year. 

Gifts for Children's Emergency Shelter 
and Concho Valley Home for Girls  

Lady Lions were community hosts at the Christmas Lights tour.  

Club News Continued  
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Lady Lions Hosting their Run Rudolph Run Event 

Lady Lions volunteering at the December  pancake breakfast  

Club News Continued  
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Midland West Side Club President Lion JR Bourland, his wife Lion Amanda, 2nd Vice President Jeweliann 
Flores, Membership Chairman Lion Cecillio Flores and Club Secretary Lion Laura Najar took Boy Scout 
Troop 19 to Austin for the Boy Scouts Annual Report to State. 

President Bourland is quoted as saying that the trip was awesome, and is looking forward to going again. In 

total 22 Members of Troop 19 and the Midland West Side Lions Club attended the event. 

West Side President JR Bourland Members of Troop 19 getting ready for the 
parade 

Eagle Scout Christian Flores (son of Lions Cecilo and 
Jewelian n Flores) of Troop 19 prepares to brief on 
the process of Buffalo Trail Council.   

Eagle Scout Christian Flores Presenting on 
the Senate Floor 

The Troop 19 Delegates 

Club News Continued 
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Follow up on the Western Texas Eye Bank.  

 A couple of months ago I wrote in the newsletter about the issue facing the eye bank. At that 

time, we expressed the opinion that the historical flow of donated cornea would return to what it was 

in the past. That is what seems to be happening. Six donations have been received and placed in Janu-

ary / February to date. All indications are that our eye bank will be operating as a non-profit, where 

the combination of fees earned plus Lions donations will equal expenses.   

 Some explanation on our eye bank process. The eye bank and individual surgeons reach an 

agreement where the surgeon agrees to get all their cornea to transplant from our eye bank and the eye 

bank agrees to supply them with all the cornea they need. When the surgeon needs cornea they call the 

eye bank. The eye bank looks at our inventory to see if we can fill the need. If yes we do. If not,our 

eye bank sources it from another eye bank. This is good for the surgeon as they don’t have to source it 

themselves. This is good for us because we get first chance to fill the need. If we fill the need we earn 

a little over $3,000 for processing the cornea. If we source from another eye bank we get about $800 

for doing the sourcing.  

 Our operating expenses are about $7,500 per month, so three supplied cornea cover operating 

expenses. In addition to that, we have need for funds to replace fixed assets and comply with changing 

regulations that apply to eye banks. The donor flow of cornea are not consistent – one month might be 

4 and the next zero. For this reason the eye bank needs funds in the bank. Currently we have about 

$34,000. This is about 4 months excluding any funds for fixed assets or regulatory requirements. The 

funds in the bank are about $50,000 less than historical. 

 We feel the need to rebuild our cash position so when the next “abnormal” event comes we are 

able to survive.  

 I wish to thank those clubs who have stepped up with a contribution. I encourage all clubs to 

look at their coming year budget and try set aside some funds for this purpose, 

SAVE THE DATE 

ROPE YOURSELF IN TO ATTEND ALL DISTRICT MEETINGS     

NEXT MEETING 

                                  District Convention in San Angelo 

                                April 28 & 29  
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HELP CELEBRATE THE CENTENNIAL OF “LIONISM” 
As we approach Lion Year 2017/2018, we are coming upon the 100 year anniversary of LIONS.  The exact 
date is October 8, 2017.  We all need to remember those 44 gentlemen that met at the Adolphus Hotel in Dal-
las on 8 October 1917.  From that meeting came the Charter for the “International Association of Lions”.  
Times have changed since then, but our moto of “We Serve” continues to lead us today.  The Texas Centennial 
Celebration will be held in Dallas next October 6 and 7th.  Details will be provided after the first of the year.  
For our older clubs, look at your original Charter and see who signed it.  If it was signed by Melvin Jones, I 
would like a copy.  The copy will be framed and on display at the Celebration in Dallas.  If you have any other 
memorabilia that you could share let me know.  There will be a room with security for all items on display.   
Did you know that PIP Ebb is writing a book on the second 50 years of Lionism.  It should be on sale by sum-
mer. 

Lions International has devoted a lot of time and effort to promote the “Centennial Celebration”.  If you go to 
lionsclubs.org and click on Lions 100, you will can get sensory overload from all the information that is pro-
vided.  The point of this is to get all our Clubs involved in the Centennial Celebration.  There are several parts 
to the Celebration.  

 One of those is a Centennial Community Legacy Project.   The purpose of this is to connect with your com-
munity by giving a visible “gift” that commemorates the Lions Centennial and creates a lasting Legacy of your 
service to the community.  A “gift” or project does not have to be elaborate or expensive.  It can be as simple 
as a Lions Logo sign outside of your meeting location.   Projects are defined in three levels and have until June 
30, 2018 to be completed.  So far we have 3 completed Legacy Projects with 5 more in progress.  That means 
that 40 of our Clubs have not worked on a Legacy Project. 

 A second part of the Celebration is the Centennial Service Challenge.  This effort has been ongoing since July 
2014.  Many of our Club have received recognition for their efforts in 1 or all 4 of the Centennial Service 
Challenge areas.  They are:  Engaging our Youth:   Get youth involved in the Peace Poster contest, Outstand-
ing Youth contest, and other District Youth programs.  Sharing the Vision:   Support vision screening and edu-
cational events that discuss the medical issues that can lead to blindness.  Relieving the Hunger:  Support a lo-
cal food bank, deliver meals to the elderly, support a local school “Backpack Buddies” program.  Protecting 
the Environment:  Protect and improve the environment to make your community a healthier place to live  in.  
Coordinate with TXDoT and do a highway trash cleanup.  Partner with others in the community to do a bulk 
household waste collection.  Centennial Service Challenge  projects can be reported each year. So far this year, 
only 13 Clubs have reported Service Challenge Projects to LCI. That means that 35 of our Clubs have not re-
ported on the Service that they have done.   I know that you have done more, but YOU need to report them.  
The LCI reporting instructions are included in the District Newsletter. 

Another part of the Centennial Celebration is membership.  District Governor Dave Richison is working this 
effort and you should have already seen the goals that he has established for the District. 

Look at the LCI web page and click on Lions 100.  The tool box contains tons of info.   

Thanks, 

Chuck Henicke                                                                                                                                  
District 2A1 Centennial Coordinator      
Phone 325-247-6828 or ksldlionsevent@verizon.net 
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